
FULLERTON SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Educational Services 

District English Learner Advisory Committee (DELAC) Meeting Minutes 
March 10, 2017 

Fern Drive  Multipurpose Room 
 

 
Development of a District master plan for educational programs and services for English learners that takes into 
consideration the Single Plan for Student Achievement. 

 Conducting of a District wide needs assessment on a school-by-school basis.  

 Establishment of District program, goals, and objectives for programs and services for English learners. 

 
Administration of the annual Language Census. 

 Review and comment on the District’s reclassification procedures. 

 
The District has provided training materials and training, planned in full consultation with committee members, 
appropriate to assist members in carrying out their legal advisory responsibilities.  

 Consolidated Application, Part I and Part II. 

     Development of a plan to ensure compliance with any applicable teacher and instructional aide requirements.  
 
Welcome: The meeting began at 9:05 am.  Rossana Fonseca introduced herself , welcomed everybody there and introduced Fern 
Drive’s Principal, Julie Brandon.  Rossana welcomed all of our community resource guests.  Laura Gonzalez  welcomed and Introduced 
all of the educational service dept., all principals and DELAC representatives from all schools introduced themselves.  
 
Egleth Nuncci, president of DELAC welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked everyone for coming and parents for providing the 
food, Fern Drive’s principal, then she acknowledge her DELAC parents. 
 
Fern Drive  Update: Fern Drive’s principal, Julie Brandon welcomed everyone, thanked her ELAC  parents for the food.  Several students 
from Fern Drive expressed why they liked their school.  After Fern Drive’s Kindergarten’s class sang ABC Rock and the school song for 
the parents.  Mrs. Brandon thanked her students and they were dismissed.  Mrs. Brandon let everyone know that Fern Drive was 20% EL 
she let them know about their STEM Lab, Blue Ribbon Recognition and that she had great parent involvement at Fern Drive.  
 
Approval of January Minutes:  Harold Kim motioned to approve previous minutes, Esperanza Gomes second the motion.  
 
Review Consolidated  Application: Sue Albano, Director of Educational Services, explained how twice a year we have to submit to 
what application we want to participate .  We will apply for additional funding to support Title I,II,III. To service our English Learners, our 
DELAC, School Smarts and 10 Commandments Parent Trainings, Instructional Material and training for teachers.  We will be applying for 
$34,500.00 additional funding in June.  
 
Demographics and Language Information: Rossana  explained  what our  demographics were at our District office: 51% Hispanic, 21% 
Asian.  3900 students are  EL (English Learners).  There are 38 different languages spoken in the Fullerton School District.  Anything 
above 15% the district has to provide all information in that language  
 
Fullerton School District Information Fair: All parents received a card passport , then after visiting each community guest, they 
received a sticker, after the whole card was filled they had the opportunity to enter a raffle.   Community guest that attended, introduced 
themselves and gave a little brief description of what their program was:  
MERCY HOUSE: Helps with Rapid Housing and has volunteer opportunities for those that want to help, FULLERTON COLLABORATIVE: 
helps with the homeless, educational, health and wellness CONSULATE OF MEXICO OF ORANGE COUNTY : has programs for 
students to be exposed to museums and parks FUHS AND BPHS FAMILY LIASONCOUNSELORS: provided information about the AVID 
program and various other programs available in the High Schools NOCCD: offer tuition free classes, ESL, and high school diploma,  
FSD AFTER SCHOOL  AND PRESCHOOL PROGRAM: provided information for the ASP and Pre-school throughout the district.  PTA 
COUNCIL: invited everyone to participate and join the Fullerton Council PTA,  DISCOVERY CENTER: provided information about 
programs for students, CSUF HEALTHY NEIGHBOORHOODS: Offer classes and resources according to their clients needs,   OC 
United, and FSD Technology and Media Center were also there. Parents had 30 minutes to walk around and visit all these 
representatives from the various resources.  
 
Many parents participated in the raffles…in addition the consulate of Mexico raffled various tickets for parks and Discovery Center.  The 
Discovery Center also raffled 2 sets of tickets.  
 
Public Comments/Announcements:  Alma Chavez, DELAC rep asked if there were any announcements: there will be a STEM CAMP 
at Pacific Drive and scholarships will be available.  
  
Future Meetings:  for the 2017/18 DELAC Meeting: 9/15@ Hermosa Drive, 12/8 @ Woodcrest, 2/16 at Sunset Lane, and 
4/20@ Golden Hil   
 
Laura Gonzalez thanked everyone for coming 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  


